Mounted Eagles Board of Directors Meeting

2/4/2013

Sawmill Inn

Present: Sandy Strom-Gieske, Lynn Fairbanks, Jan Moran, Cheryl Triplett, Mel Salzl, Lise Lunde, Aggie Stroot

Meeting was called to order at 6:40 by Sandy 

Review of Minutes:  Minutes from January 2013 meeting were reviewed. Lise L made motion to approve minutes. Mel S seconded the motion. Board voted to approve January minutes.

Financial Report: Aggie provided Board with financial report and it was reviewed. Lise L made motion to approve financial report. Motion was seconded by Jan M. Board voted to approve financial report. 

Executive Directors Report: Lynn F. reviewed Executive Directors Report, which included update on horses, volunteer recruitment, volunteer director position, and Equine coordinator position. She also presented information on cost and purchase of new printer and computers and current status on grant proposals. Please review report from Lynn for details. 

Old Business:


Fund Raiser Update- 

 Wine Tasting: Mel S informed Board that Deb G will not be able to participate as coordinator. Cragun’s has been secured as site for Wine Tasting on April 27 in the Paul Bunyan Room. The theme for the night has not been decided as it may difficult to arrange for “Night with the Stars” theme. There will be a silent auction and Mel S has asked for assistance in arranging for donations.

Kayak Race: There was a meeting for the Kayak Race last week. Aggie informed board that meeting was a review of plans primarily. She has provided an outline of required areas needing assistance. Mel S and Lise L volunteered to head the Concessions/Volunteers. There is a need for assistance for Swag committee and Marketing Committee. 

Mounted Eagles Membership- The Board discussed options for revamping membership. The current membership is between 25 to 30 members. The cost is $10 for individual and $25 for family membership. Currently the members have access to the website and a discount of items in the store. The Board discussed providing members with a Mounted Eagles magnet or window decal as a gift for joining. The membership meeting will be in April. 

Volunteer director and Senior Instructor Job Descriptions. - Jan M will send information to Board members by email

Ice Fishing Contest- Lynn stated that volunteer participation was very good with 17 volunteers. ME has not heard about donation from Sertoma club yet.

Rider Banquet Update – Lynn F gave update on Rider Banquet stating that turn out was probably between 20 to 30 riders. Personal invitation was sent to each rider. Parent mentors also contacted riders. 

Equine Coordinator – Jessie Hatfield has accepted position as equine coordinator and will be working with horses on Tuesdays and Wednesdays. 

New Business: 

Participant Update: Aggie updated Board on rider numbers:


 Tues: 32 riders with average of 22 each Tuesday


Wed:  8 riders; 4 each week. Limited volunteer numbers


Thurs: 17 riders

PATH Regional Conference: March 8-10 in St Cloud. Lise L is registered to attend

Volunteer Banquet: Scheduled for Tuesday Feb 19 at 6:00 pm. Cheryl will research cost of soups for dinner. Aggie will contact her niece regarding making a cake for dessert. 

Lise L made motion to adjourn meeting. Motion was seconded by Cheryl T. Board voted to adjourn. Meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm

Next meeting: March 11, 2013 at 6 pm at Sawmill Inn in Brainerd.

